

## Balfour Junior Academy

A part of the Fort Pitt Thomas Aveling Academy Trust





## Dear Parents and Friends

Firstly, thank you so much for your continued support throughout our fundraising month in aid of Great Ormond Street Hospital and the British Heart Foundation. The children have thoroughly enjoyed their lunchtime ice poles so a big thank you to the year 5 children who have sold them during their lunch breaks.

Also, a huge thank you to the staff and parents who kindly donated cakes for our cake sale on June 16<sup>th</sup>, we had some fantastic homemade creations which went down very well with the children. Unfortunately, we had to



limit the number of cakes children could buy as we only had a small amount donated by the children and their families. However, after a quick dash to the supermarket we were able to ensure every child could buy something.

Donations of cakes would be greatly appreciated for the Summer Fair. Kindly deliver any donations to the School Office on the day.

Raffle tickets can still be purchased for 50p each until our school fair on Friday July 7<sup>th</sup>. We have some amazing prizes including a short caravan break kindly donated by one of our parents. We stated on our original letter that one of our prizes was a Nintendo Wii, we have now received the item and it is actually a 'Wii fit plus' so the winner will need the games machine in order for this to work. We have also received Guitar Hero for the X-box along with many other fantastic prizes.

Some of our year 6 children have recently returned from their residential trip to France. We are pleased to say they all had a great time and behaved beautifully, we are very proud of them all. We are sure you will join us in thanking our year 6 staff who gave up their time so readily so this trip could take place.

The children have been given their reports to bring home today in sealed envelopes and will be told whose class they are in next year Please let us know if you do not received a report for your child.

With very best wishes

Kim Parnell parnk006@medwaymail.org